
 

 

8 March 2022 
 
Dear Parents/Caregivers, 
 
The Andrews Cup Tennis Tournament will be held on Tuesday 15 March, 2022.  The competition commences  
at 9:00am and concludes at approximately 2:30pm.   
 
Details of the tournament are as follows: 
Date Tuesday 15 March 2022   
Venue UQ Tennis Centre, Blair Drive, St Lucia 
Time 8:00am (Warm-Up) / Competition: 9:00am – 2:30pm 
 
TRANSPORT:       
Transport to and from the UQ Tennis Centre will be by the College minibus. Students are to 
assemble at the Tuckshop area at 7:00am to have their name marked off the roll before departure.  
The bus will then return to Clayfield College, Bayview Terrace, at approximately 3:00pm.          
 
All students are expected to travel on the bus to the UQ Tennis Centre. Students may travel home 
with  
their parents/caregivers but must check out with the Clayfield College supervising teacher before 
leaving.  All students are required to stay for the presentation.   
 
Please complete the linked form indicating your daughter’s transport arrangements after 
the tournament before Friday 11 March. 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      
STUDENTS ARE TO WEAR: 
Clayfield sports shorts and Andrews Cup representative shirt 
Clayfield College visor/cap 
Clean sandshoes and white socks 
 
WHAT TO TAKE: 
Tennis racquet 
CC tracksuit/jumper if needed 
Towel to sit on 
Sunscreen  
Food and water for the day - please note, girls may require more than 1 drink bottle and these 
bottles must be clearly named 
Any necessary medication eg. Asthma puffer/epi-pen 
   
SPECTATORS: As a precautionary measure you will be asked to sign in with one of our Clayfield representatives 
and receive a badge so that each school is aware of who is present. Please observe social distancing at this 
event and spectate from outside of the court areas only.  The venue has some seating and shaded cover; 
however, it is advised to bring your own seating and weather protection.  There will be a café in operation 
serving hot and cold drinks and café food for spectators only. 
  

https://forms.gle/5EDsaifnGsQ1DJM58


 

 
A message will be placed on the Clayfield College App if the weather is inclement to notify you  
if the tournament has been cancelled or if the bus is arriving back at Clayfield College at a different 
time.   
 
An Andrews Cup Code of Behaviour is attached for perusal by all attending the competition. 
 
Kind regards 
 
 
Mrs Peta Richardson      Mrs Audrey Fellowes 
Andrews Cup Coordinator    Deputy Principal-Head of Primary 


